Meeting Minutes for March 30, 2011
Committee on Planning and Priorities

The College of New Jersey

Present: Bresnahan, Curtis, Kovalev, Miklosz, Prensky, Ricketts, Solebo, Vu, Winston, Potter (recorder).

1) The Committee decided to postpone consideration of Steering’s charge for a “Timetable for Policy Review.”

2) The Committee discussed its approach to the Middle States Monitoring Report.
A) Discussion centered on how to write the Report to show past success in planning that “links long-range planning to decision-making and budget processes” and that “provide(s) for constituent participation and incorporate(s) the use of assessment results.”  The President supports CPP’s efforts to create a “Updated Institutional Strategic Plan (UISP).” 
B) Bresnahan suggested proceeding in three areas:

a) Determine how an updated strategic plan would fit with existing planning documents;

b) Improve the transparency in the process.  Make planning and communication more accessible to all constituencies.  Link planning and budgeting;

c) Use examples of existing unit plans, such as the “Facilities Master Plan.”
C) The Committee discussed the format of the Monitoring Report.  Based on information from the Middle States webpage, the Report is a short document, perhaps five to six pages of text per standard, excluding appendixes.  The Report would have the following sections: Title page, Introduction, Progress to date, Steps to maintain compliance, Conclusion, Appendixes.
D) A “to do” list includes the following items:

a) A planning website needs to be launched;

b) CPP needs to constitute a UISP Committee;

c) Look at the 2004 self study to see what recommendations have been implemented, and which have not;

d) Communication to campus constituencies should emphasize the desirability and rationale of having a UISP, identification of who will be working on it and components of the plan.  This communication will begin with an open forum at the end of the semester.
E) To draft the Monitoring Report the Committee formed a subcommittee consisting of Bresnahan, Ricketts, Robertson and Winston.

F) Background papers to look at include: the 2004 self study, the PRR, the Middle States response to the PRR, Bresnahan’s response to Middle States, the January 22 visit by Mary Ellen Petresko and work by Ricketts linking budgeting to planning.
G) A planning retreat this summer should continue the work of last summer.  Together, the retreats would show two years of a transparent and open planning process linked to decision-making and budgeting.
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